New Town and Broughton Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held at Drummond Community High School

  on Monday 20th December 2010

Community Council members present:  Ian Mowat, Chair;  Anne Casson;  Judy Conn; Jonathan Finn; John Knight.

Ex officio members present:  Councillor Deidre Brock

Apologies:  Audrey Cavaye;  Patrick Hutton;  Iain McGill;  Di Willis;  Councillor Joanna Mowat, Councillor Charles Dundas, Councillor David Beckett,  Jo Simpson, Bill Dunlop.

Members of the public present:  Alan McIntosh;  John Ross Maclean 

1.   Minutes of the last meeting on 1st November:  These were accepted as a true record.

2.   Chair's report:  Ian Mowat, Chair, said that the adverse weather had caused the postponement of the meeting scheduled for 7th December.  He had convened the current meeting at fairly short notice as the next scheduled meeting was not due to take place until 7th February and a two month gap was not desirable.  However, he noted that the meeting was not quorate (8 members required) but although this precluded the making of any major decision it did not preclude discussion.

3.   Police report:  None .  No police present.

4.   Planning:  John Knight, Planning Convener, reported that the planning sub-committee met on 29th November. 

      Since the November meeting 12 Edinburgh World Heritage Site cases had been examined.  None had required comment.

      Consent had been granted to the 1-6 Canonmills Bridge development  but was still pending on the glass entrance doors at 16 Waterloo Place.

      The developer of the student housing in Logie Green Road had now made a further PAN type application, this time to vary the use of the rear office block adjacent to Beaverbank Place to provide more student housing.  JK said he would attend a public meeting to be held to discuss the development on 26th January.

      JK had attended  the second “Princes Street and the City Centre – public space review” on 29th November.  He had been impressed by the excellent presentation by Jan Gehl Architects Copenhagen on ways of reversing the decline of  Princes Street and enhancing George Street, but was only too aware of how essential it would be for the major stakeholders in the two streets (particularly pension funds) to support the kind of measures suggested.  The presentation confirmed his belief that the NTBCC had been justified in pointing out  the omission of any mention of Princes Street in this context in the Draft Edinburgh World Heritage Site Management Plan.

      JK led a discussion on draft Scottish Government legislation on Householder Permitted Development Rights.  Comments were required by 14th January.  While the purpose of the draft legislation was clearly to eliminate much planning red tape, the only relaxation in Conservation Areas concerned fencing but the meeting agreed that any relaxation in Conservation Areas should be resisted.  The draft order proposed a “bubble” policy, with no restrictions on alterations within a  metre of the face of unlisted buildings. The meeting agreed with JK that this could permit highly inappropriate alterations to the facades of late 19th c or early 20th c unlisted tenements – eg. porches on maindoor flats,  unsightly cladding or siting of satellite dishes.   JK in his discussion with CEC Planning staff had been worried by what he saw as their unfounded dismissal of any risk to the appearance of the city's tenements.  The draft legislation was curious in that although drawn up to apply to Scotland it nowhere mentioned the word “tenement” and seemed possibly based on English legislation. Within the NTBCC “patch” the two-storey interwar houses in the Claremont and Annandale areas could also suffer from the “bubble” alteration free-for-all, but in addition they would now be vulnerable to the addition of single storey extensions occupying half the garden space or large dormers to the rear roof pitches, potentially affecting the privacy of and  light available to neighbours.  The meeting agreed that this was unacceptable.  The draft Order also proposed that all current Article 4 Directions should be scrapped and replaced and JK had received assurance from the CEC Head of Planning that this would be done before the Order became law.  Unfortunately the deadline of 14th January precluded further discussion with a quorate community council and JK agreed to respond in line with the comments of those present.

      Anee Casson voiced an objection to the hanging by the CEC of commercial advertising banners in Princes Street as a fund raising measure.  There was general agreement that banners of this nature were inappropriate in a World Heritage Site.

5.   Environment:  Judy Conn, Environment Convener, said that the main issue still very much to the fore was that of waste management.  Mike Penny, City Centre Manager, had now led at least three community consultations (with an unconfirmed possible fourth in the Union Street/Forth Street area) – with residents of Regent, Royal and Carlton Terraces, Fettes Row and Cumberland Street and the  Moray Feus.  There had also been a meeting convened by Edinburgh World Heritage of representatives of New Town street associations.  Absent at that meeting were representatives of streets without associations – often the streets with the most extreme rubbish disposal problems..  The possibility of the community council hosting a public meeting in an attempt to hear the views of residents in these streets was rejected for the moment and instead it was agreed that the community council should make use of a recent questionnaire which the CEC had emailed to a number of recipients, asking for their views on methods of waste management and asking them to pass the survey on so as to reach as many New Town residents as possible. Councillor Brock offered to have copies printed and the community council would ask local shopkeepers to display them.  It was agreed to target Dundas Street.  JC to request an extension to the currently tight deadline for response of 10th January. 

      A question was asked from the floor about the CEC's policy for gritting pavements as it appeared to be inconsistent.  IM to make enquiries.

6.   Transport:  In the absence of Patrick Hutton, Transport Convener, IM noted the proposed increase in parking charges in the city centre and the proposed introduction of a new cashless electronic method of payment at Pay and Display parking spaces, with no ticket issued but the transaction registered on the parking attendant's hand held computer.

7.   Licensing:  In response to Tesco's new premises drinks licence application for its Picardy Place store, the community council had requested a 6pm restriction on sales on account of the significant amount of anti-social behaviour linked to drinking which took place in the Picardy Place area.  No decision as yet. From the floor Alan McIntosh of the Spurtle commented that he believed there was a presumption against the granting of any more drinks licences in the Broughton Street area. Jonathan Finn said that El Barrio in Rose Street which had previously caused difficulties for neighbours was once again the source of disturbances at night.  He was advised to contact the Safer Neighbourhood Team based at the West End Police Station.

8.   Treasurer's report:  In the absence of Bill Dunlop, Treasurer, there was no report.

9.  Any other  business:  None.

NEXT MEETING – Monday 7th February at 7.30 pm in the library of Drummond Community High School
